

Rise Park Primary and Nursery School Head Teacher: Mrs Natasha Kelly B.Ed.Hons Bestwood Park Drive West Rise Park Nottingham NG5 5EL

Tel: 0115 915 3775 admin@risepark.nottingham.sch.uk www.riseparkprimaryschool.co.uk

26th July 2021

Dear Parents / Carers,

I am writing to inform you of changes to school in September.

Due to the success of children filtering into school and not lining up on the KS2 playground, doors will open at 8.50am and children can come into class from 8.50am till 9.00am in KS1 and KS2. Registers will close at 9.00am. Please be aware that children arriving after 9.00am are considered late. In Nursery the doors will open at 8.40am and close at 8.45am, with the morning session ending at 11.40am and the afternoon session starting at 12.15am. School will finish at 3.15pm in all Key stages.

There will be no bubble system in school and breaktimes and lunchtimes will go back to their usual times. As usual there will be enhanced cleaning throughout the day.

As I mentioned at the beginning of my letter these changes will be in place from the 1st September. However, if things were to change in wider society, I will obviously keep you updated on changes that may effect in school.

The children will need to bring their PE kits into school on the first day back. This is a plain white t-shirt, black shorts, tracksuit bottoms and trainers. As I know many of you buy new school shoes for the start of the year, may I also remind you of our uniform policy which is <u>black school shoes</u>.

Finally, I would like to say a huge thank you to you as parents and carers for the support you have given the school in adhering to the measures we have put in place to keep everyone safe. I wish you all a well-deserved break and look forward to seeing you all on 1st September.

Yours sincerely

Mrs Kelly Headteacher























